
TO THE HONOURABLE SPEAKER AND MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

This petition of concerned citizens of Australia put forward by the Parish of St Joseph's Hobart: 

draws to the attention of the house the large cuts to Foreign Aid in 2015-2016 Federal Budget. 

Caritas and other international aid agencies state that these cuts will significantly reduce or close 

vital aid and humanitarian programs. Australia's ability to provide essential support in health, 

education, sustainable livelihoods and resilience to natural disasters in vulnerable communities 

will be reduced. 

Australia is a global leader in the movement to end extreme poverty. While helping lift vulnerable 

people out of poverty and saving lives, foreign aid serves Australia's national interests, especially 

in the Asia Pacific region. The Budget cuts take Australian aid to its lowest level in six decades. A 

wealthy country with AAA economic ratings, these cuts put Australia near the bottom of the OECD 

rankings as a contributor to international aid and development. 

Australia has the capacity to be compassionate and financially astute. 

We therefore ask the House to: 

a) Recommit to the government's promise in the 200 as part of the Millennium 

Development Goals of raising Foreign Aid contributions to 0.7% of Gross national Income, 

Immediately ensuring Australia meets its international obligations. 

b) Resource the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development and the 17 Development Goals 

which were adopted and endorsed by the Honourable Julie Bishop at the United Nations 

General Meeting in September. 
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